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Please respond to ALL of the questions in the following sections. 

PART III: SUPPLEMENTAL INFORMATION 
1. Provide a more detailed description and explain the need for the goods, services or grant to 

supplement the response in Part I.   
The purpose of this Agreement is to ensure specific suicide prevention services are delivered to the 
population of the State through an organization focused on interaction with Federally Qualified 
Health Centers (FQHCs). The goal of this agreement is to assist the Department’s suicide 
prevention efforts by meeting objectives identified and prioritized by both the State and the United 
States Center for Disease Control and Prevention (U.S. CDC). 
  
The Department and the Provider shall collaborate to increase early identification and treatment of 
individuals at risk of suicide through implementation of the Zero Suicide model. 
 
By using the membership organization for outreach to Maine’s FQHC’s that provide services to 
underserved, rural populations, the Department intends to reach populations at increased risk of 
suicide, and those who experience racial/ethnic or socioeconomic disparities, including inadequate 
access to care, poor quality of care, or inadequate financial means. 

2. Provide a brief justification for the selected vendor to supplement the response in Part II.  
Reference the solicitation (RFP/RFA/RFQ) number and the date of award notification, if 
applicable. 

In August 2021, the Department was notified by the U.S. CDC of an award (unexpectedly as the 
Department was not initially funded) for FQHC Suicide Prevention Assistance Services to 
collaborate with a partner agency to oversee some quality improvement work with FQHCs.  Due to 
the nature of this work, the Department determined it to be appropriate to add the FQHC Suicide 
Prevention Assistance Services to the award under RFP 202107105 as the work for FQHC Chronic 
Disease Assistance Services was in alignment with FQHCs Zero Suicide Implementation 
Assistance Services.  No other vendor submitted a bid under 202107105.  
 
In November 2023, MPCA requested the services be split into two separate agreements in order to 
make it easier to manage the separate grant funds.  
 
In June 2025, the Department was notified by the U.S. CDC of a one-year supplement to the award 
funding the previous agreement (CD0-24-4572). This award was set to expire 8/31/25, but will now 
end 8/31/26. Given this is only a one-year supplement, we are seeking to renew this contract to 
allow us to meet the U.S. CDC deliverables for the final year of this award. 

3. Explain how the negotiated costs or rates are fair and reasonable; or how the funding was 
allocated to grantee.  

The costs and rates of this vendor were considered fair and reasonable and the best value for the 
Department. 

4. Describe the plan for future competition for the goods or services.  

The Department has initiated RFP MCDCP202521 to competitively procure these services with a 
9/1/2026 start date and is contingent on availability of funds. 
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